Town of Washington

Board of Selectmen

MINUTES 

                   August 22, 2013

1.0  ASSEMBLY 

1.1  Meeting called to order at 7:00PM. 


1.2  Members: Guy Eaton, Ken Eastman and Tom Marshall 

1.3  Visitors:  Everett  Connor and Skip Moore

2.0  MINUTES: Eastman motioned to approve the minutes of the August 15, 2013. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor.  

Important Dates     -     

August 24th – Historical Society Roast Beef Supper at the Camp Morgan Lodge 5:30-6:30 - $8.00 per person. Tickets are available at the store, the Museum and the Board Members. 

August 24th – Rich Cook Memorial Swim see information in Did you Know? 

August 28th – Trustees of the Trust Fund 1:30PM at the Town Hall 

August 28th- Board of Adjustment 6:30PM at the Town Hall 

September 3rd – Planning Board 6:30PM at the Town 

September 5th – Selectmen Advisory Committee Meeting 3:00PM at the Town Hall 
Did you Know?  

Conservation Commission and Energy Committee member, Johanna Young will be swimming the length of Millen Pond, on the Town Forest side, on Saturday August 24 starting at 10 a.m. from the town beach and ending at Brighton Beach, severe weather date, August 25 at 3 p.m. The swim is the third annual memorial swim for Rich Cook and on behalf of the Conservation Commission to raise awareness about the water quality of our lakes.

Donations for her swim for the Conservation Commission, gratefully accepted – please send to

Washington Conservation Commission, 7 Halfmoon Pond Rd., Washington, NH and make out to the Washington Conservation Commission with memo, “Memorial swim.”
3.0 BUILDING AND PARKING PERMITS

3.1 Slaves of the Immaculate Heart of Mary: TM#14-486, King Street filing a building permit to replace an existing structure and add a bathroom and front porch 8x20. Eaton inspected and found that all of the setbacks were in accordance with the Land Use Ordinance. Eaton motioned to approve the permit. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor, permit #1335 was approved. 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY 

4.1 The Selectmen’s Office received a call asking if a permit was needed for a carport. Dagesse informed the caller that a permit was needed if it was going to be a permanent structure. 

4.2 Mike Morin came in to get a building permit application. Dagesse gave him the application. 

4.3 Bob Rousseau asked the Selectmen to provide documentation stating that a home on Halfmoon Pond Road is a year-round residence. The Selectmen went out this afternoon, inspected the home and issued an occupancy permit. 

4.4 Peter Mellen dropped off an annexation application for Martha Hammill. Dagesse will forward to the Planning Board and send out the proper notification.  

4.5 Shawn Atkins came in to discuss the survey of the Martha Hamill property and the possibility of helping Hammill pay for half of the survey now instead of after Town Meeting. The proposed purchase with the survey will be a warrant article on next years warrant. The Selectmen discussed and unanimously voted not to support this action since it would not be a wise movement to spend money that the Town has not voted on as of yet. 

4.5 Sandy Robinson, Ron Jager, Carolyn Russell and the Selectmen discussed getting ready for an LCHIP application and the time line. The Selectmen also coordinated a Selectmen’s Advisory Committee meeting (See important Dates) 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEAD AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS   

5.1 Ed Thayer: 


5.1.1. Discussed the Valley Road driveway drainage issue with the Planning Board, Chair and the Selectmen. 


5.1.2. Ed is ordering the sign for Warren Little to put up on the Marlow side of Ashuelot Pond launch area. 


5.1.3. The Halfmoon Pond Road logging job will start within the next two weeks and the logger will be posting a $5,000.00 road bond. 

5.2 Carolyn Russell: 


5.2.1. Requested that the Selectmen accept a donation of $80.00 to the Washington Food Pantry. Marshall motioned to accept the donation. Eastman seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

5.3. Chief Marshall: 


5.3.1. Requested the Selectmen’s authorization to pursue the donation of a newer snowmachine. The Selectmen authorized him to move forward in gathering information and if it is doable he has permission to accept it. 

6.0 Public Appointments: 

6.1 Skip Moore and Everett Connor came in to ask the Selectmen if they have any updates regarding their concerns with a driveway culvert. The Selectmen said that they had received an email from the Bartevian’s estate manager and passed in onto the Planning Board in accordance with the New Hampshire RSAs. Moore said that the Town roads need to be graded properly and should not have a crown; saying this makes vehicles drive off the road. Eaton said that the roads are graded to crown in the middle so that the water runs off. Moore said that the road crew is not grading properly and suggested that the Selectmen do some research on road grading. Marshall said that Ed Thayer is a road scholar and is very knowledgeable in road maintenance and the Town works diligently to make our roads as safe as possible. The Selectmen and Moore discussed the width of the Valley Road and information on the prescriptive right of way. He also mentioned that State Representative Jim Grenier came to his property during the week and told him to rip the culvert out. At this point the Selectmen thanked Moore for his comments and told him they needed to move on in the agenda. Moore left saying that if the any water run- off  from the road goes into his well he is suing the Town for discrimination.

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED 

7.1 A copy of DOT maintenance district wetland routine roadway maintenance activities notification, the work site is on Rte 31 heading towards Pillsbury State Park. If anyone would like to review the notification it will be filed at the Town Hall. 

7.2 Letter from the Division of Forests and Lands appointing Allan Dube Forest Fire Warden for the Town of Washington. – The Selectmen congratulate and thank Dube for his service to our Town. – Filed 
7.3 Wording from the Town’s attorney in reference to a Class VI road waiver for a driveway permit that was issued to Mr. Guerin. Mr. Guerin’s property runs parallel to Lempster Mtn Road and the Planning Board approved Mr. Guerin gaining driveway access to his property from Old Burbank Road rather than another cut in Lempster Mtn. Road with the contingency that Mr. Guerin sing a Class VI road waiver. The Planning Board then asked the secretary to ask the attorney for specific language that will be signed and registered at the Sullivan County Registry of Deeds. – The Selectmen forward the document to the Planning Board. 

7.4 A copy of a shoreland permit application from a R. Britton, TM#14-441 – Filed 

7.5 Free Home Retention Clinic sponsored by the Foreclosure Relief Project and the New Hampshire Bar Association. – Public reading file 

7.6 The Selectmen received an email back from the Bartevian caretaker, which will be forwarded to the Planning Board. A copy was provided to Everett Connor. 

8.0Old Business

8.1 Marshall and Eastman attended the Safety Complex meeting on Monday night. The group will be asking to purchase an acre from Martha Hamill to merge onto the current Center Station property and will also requesting monies for bid ready plans. 

8.2 Eastman contacted LGC to ask for information on withholding services to a property owner that owes back taxes. A response has not come as of yet. 

8.3 Eastman had several conversations with State Representative Jim Grenier this week regarding Grenier visiting the site on the Vallay Road drainage issue and he kept the Selectmen informed. 

9.0 New Business 

9.1 The Selectmen thank John Pasieka for his many years of service to the Town of Washington as our Fire Warden and we wish him well in all that he does in the future. 

10.1 The Board approved cheques for payroll $5130.79 and vendor checks in the amount of $16767.90 August 23, 2013.  

11.0  ADJOURNMENT 

11.1 motioned to adjourn seconded the motion the meeting was adjourned at 8:03PM                                              All voted in favor. 

Respectfully,

Michelle Dagesse

Secretary for the Board of Selectmen 

